Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
Board Zoom Meeting Minutes 
November 2, 2021

President, Kathi Runyan opened the meeting at 6:30 pm on ZOOM with the following officers and members present: Kathi Runyan, Nancy Carr, Kay Thomas, Kyle Mills, Kathy Longo, JoAnne Sheppard, Aleta Mayrose, Pam Roark, and Sheri Jones.   Kathi welcomed everyone to the meeting.  October Board minutes were reviewed and motion to accept was made by Nancy Carr, with a second by Aleta Mayrose, and the motion passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported an income of $508.00 (from boutique and T-shirt sales), disbursement of $354.45 (for administrative costs), with a net total of $153.55.
           
Old Business:  
 At the November General meeting, members will be voting on BCQG Board Officers for 2022, and the 2022 BCQG Budget.
 
New Business: 
BCQG 2022 meeting location—Kathi Runyan reported she has been looking into having guild meetings at the Bessie Mitchell House in Grapevine (near the Botanical Garden).  Rent will be $35.00/month to cover cleaning fees.  Meeting time would be 6:30pm-9:30pm once a month. We need city approval and proof of 501c status.  There is a maximum of 80 people.  Kathi to research specifics and tour the facility.  More information to follow.
 
December Guild meeting—Due to limited spacing issues for our meetings, Kathi reminded all we are holding a dessert buffet with finger food dessert items for the December member meeting.  Also, to play holiday music and do a fabric gift exchange.  Members will be asked to bring 4 fat quarters, or a 1 yard cut of any fabric in a brown paper bag or small garbage bag to exchange.   Executive board members will be asked to provide bottled water, or individual juice boxes.  Kathi will remind members at the next member meeting.
 
Guild programs:  Aleta Mayrose reported the November member program will be the Quilts of Valor presentation.  She has also developed a spreadsheet for planning 2022 guild member meeting presentations, as she finalizes dates with the speakers.
 
Committee Reports:
 
Beekeeper—Pam Roark reported she is updating the Bee list including the dates and times of those meetings.
Communications—Nothing to report.
Community Service—Nothing to report.
New Member Liaison—Nothing to report.
Magazines— No report.
Newsletter—No report.
Membership—None
Show and Tell—Please send your show and tell item photos to Sheri Jones no later than the 23rd of every month.
Opportunity: None
Quilts of Valor: None
Quilt Show: None
Retreats: None
Webmaster: None
 
Open Discussion:  a) Sheri Jones reported that she attended the Houston Quilt Festival, and it was inspirational as well as a good event. b) It was suggested that the new member/annual membership form needs to be updated to address the issue of privacy if a member decides they do not want their information shared on the website or in the newsletter.  Michelle Lewis to update the form.  More to follow.
 
Next Guild Member meeting scheduled for November 16, 2021, at 7:00pm. 
Next Guild Board meeting:  No December Board meeting.
 
Meeting was adjourned at 7:15pm.
Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo BCQG Secretary
 

